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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, October 19, 2015 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	
	X

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	X
	

	Robert Jacobson
	X
	

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Vacant seat
	
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees:  Donald O’Neil (DO), Robert Lindquist Jr., Margaret Lindquist  
(HS) called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Meeting Minutes  
Motion (JK) seconded by (RJ) to accept the minutes of September 14, 2015 as written, vote 3-0 in favor.  

Temporary Acc. Use Apartment Renewals

351 Marshall Street, owners David and Doris Whitworth, renewal application was received with no changes noted. 
Motion by (RJ) seconded by (JK) to approve the renewal of a TAUA for 351 Marshall Street, owners David and Doris Whitworth, vote 3-0 in favor.  
Approval Not Required
Crocker Hill Drive (Map 18, Lots 149-152)  At the last meeting on 9/14/15 the board had endorsed an ANR plan.  It was discovered that the property was referenced as Crocker Hill Road but should be corrected to read Crocker Hill Drive.  
Motion (JK) seconded by (RJ) to correct the street name of the ANR application for Crocker Hill Drive, (Map 18, lots 149-152), owner Dorothy Reid, to combine four lots to create two new lots, vote 3-0 in favor.  

101 Suomi Street, (Map 13, Lot 7), owners Robert and Irene Lindquist, to create three new lots from one existing lot. 
The owners’ attorney (DO) was present to further discuss the previous non endorsement of the submitted ANR plan by the board.  He explained that the three lots do comply with zoning bylaw  4.4.4 Exception of Irregular Lots.  All four requirements of that bylaw are met by all three lots.  (JK) Asked why zoning bylaw 4.3.1 Reduction of Occ. Lots does not apply?  (DO)  The bylaw states, “ In all districts, no lot on which a building is located shall be subdivided, reduced in area, or changed in size or shape if the building or lot on which the building would then be located would fail to comply with the area, frontage, setback, yard or other provisions of this Bylaw after such subdivision, reduction or change”.  The lot with the existing house does comply using 4.4.4 Exception for Irregular Lots.  Two plans and a Mylar were signed by the board.  The Mylar was given to Robert and Margaret Lindquist for recording.  
Motion (JK) seconded by (RJ) to reverse a previous vote to deny or not endorse the ANR plan for 101 Suomi St, (Map 13, Lot 7), owners Robert and Irene Lindquist and approve/endorse the plan as submitted, vote 3-0 in favor.  
Correspondence 
The board agreed to not purchase the amendments for the MA Land & Planning Handbook.  They would not be utilized.  
Next meeting will be on Monday, November 16, 2015, if needed.

Motion (HS) seconded (RJ) to adjourn the meeting at  7:40 pm, vote 3-0, in favor.    
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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